# THORNGUMBALD, CAMERTON & RYEHILL PARISH COUNCIL MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF A MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 15 FEBRUARY 2023

Present: Cllrs Bottomley, Ferrier, Forbes, Forrester, Kirlew-Morris, Steel, Twidal

Guests: Ward Councillor D Winter

# 638. **Declaration of Interest:**

None

# 639. Apologies for absence:

Cllrs Adamson, Melia-Craven, Munro, Richardson

# 640. Confirmation of Minutes:

- Clerk's Report, Bullet Point 9 Building should read builders.
- Minute 636, Bullet Point 2 0.06p should read £0.06p.
- The Minutes of the meeting held on 18 January 2023 were then RESOLVED as a correct record of the proceedings thereat. Cllr Kirlew-Morris abstained due to not attending the meeting.

# 641. Clerk's Report:

- Ward Councilor David Winter is in regular contact with ERYC for updates, the case is very
  complicated and a number of teams across the Council are trying to make progress with it,
  including the Council's public protection and private sector housing officers. ERYC
  appreciate that for the community there is very real concern about the condition of the land
  and have given reassurance that they are working hard to try to progress the case. They
  cannot be more specific at this point in time for a number of legal reasons including data
  protection.
- Precept application was submitted to ERYC and they have acknowledge receipt.
- Updating risk assessment
- Updating cemetery plan
- Preparing for Year-end audit

#### 642. Receive Information:

- Members received Email from ERYC in connection with the proposed Flood Alleviation Schemes in Preston, Hedon, Burton Pidsea and **Thorngumbald** – The link to this has been added to the Parish Website and Facebook page.
- Members were invited to H2H Saltend Public Consultation. Cllr Twidal attended Preston Village Hall on Friday 3 February 2023 and gave a brief update as follows:
  - ➤ The project pipes natural gas from Easington to a brown field site at Saltend where it is processed to provide energy. The waste product, carbon, is then piped to an aquifer under the North Sea where it is stored. The contractor involved has used this technology safely and successfully in Scandinavia for over 30 years.
  - ➤ The project anticipates construction traffic to be "of low significance" and "not significant" during operation.

- My personal concern is that although this may be the case for this project, when considered in conjunction with other projects in the county increased volumes of traffic could be huge. Steps to mitigate routes through villages are welcome but leave no alternative to the A1033 Hedon Road, which is already in a poor state of repair and congested at peak times. It would be beneficial if ERYC and Highways Agency could oversee the cumulative impact of all projects on the community.
- My second personal concern is around the political and geological capacity and capability of storing carbon anywhere forever. Investment in research and development to find more sustainable solutions must continue.
- Members thanked Cllr Twidal for her input.
- Members received email from ERYC in connection with the Community Governance Review.
- Members received email inviting them to the February Yorkshire Energy Park Community Forum – Cllr Twidal to attend.
- ERYC Chairman's Awards This was also forwarded to Barons Football Club as there was a 'Sports Category for Talented Performer.

# **ERYC - Planning Decisions**

NONE

### 643. **To Resolve:**

- Website Domain Due to Cllr Munro not attending the meeting, it was agreed to carry this item over to the March meeting. Cllr Kirlew-Morris told members he could also look at costs etc.
- Clerk provided members with details of King Charles Coronation Memorabilia. It was
  agreed that pin badges would again be presented to every child in the Parish under the
  age of 16. Clerk suggested attending Thorngumbald Primary School and presenting
  each child with a pin badge, she was asked to speak to the school to get numbers and a
  date. The remaining children can apply by completing the form which will be inserted in
  the Parish Journal. It was agreed to purchase 250 badges at a cost of £285.00
  RESOLVED.
- Letter from HART (Holderness Area Rural Transport) asking if the Parish Council would once again consider supporting the charity. It was agreed to donate £300.00 -RESOLVED

## **Planning Application:**

 23/00272/PLF - 4 Grange Road, Thorngumbald - Construction of dormer to front – RESOLVED

# • Accounts for Payment

## Parish – 19 January 2023 – 15 February 2023

A V Russell – cleaning, bunting, van mot, office phone	130.88
M Garton & Son – refund, paid invoice twice	475.00
Supplies – cleaning	108.61
A V Russell – tamper square - Maintenance	44.98
Tradepoint – maintenance	104.04
Allstar – fuel	76.81
Tax disc service – Van road tax	290.00
Siemens – photocopier	1242.98
HSBC – bank charges – 15.2.23	8.00
Eon – Electricity	252.00
Eon – gas	218.00
NEST – pension	126.65
John Deere – monthly instalment	163.09
KCOM – office	146.96
Everflow - Water	40.26
LIMPO	004.00
HMRC	934.26
Wages	
Clerk )	1571 51
Village Hall Secretary )	4571.54
Maintenance/Caretaker )	
Cleaner )	

Clerk gave explanation to query raised from January Meeting – Members acknowledged explanation - **RESOLVED** 

Accounts for February were discussed and **RESOLVED**Monthly bank reconciliations were received – **RESOLVED** 

# 644. **AOQ:**

 Clerk told members that she had received notification and paperwork from ERYC Electoral Services for the upcoming local election on Thursday 4 May 2023. The emailed will be forwarded to all Councillors and a hard copy provided if requested, Clerk explained that it is their sole responsibility to complete and submit the form by no later than 4pm on Tuesday 4 April 2023 as per the guidelines. She told members that she would take the forms on their behalf to County Hall, Beverley and would confirm the date at the March meeting.

Chairman	Dated: